
                                                            
 

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
                                    Volume 29, Number 39, 16 April 2014              

IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

  This Meeting:  Wednesday 16 April 6pm  
Pats Place    Club Forum Jeff 

  Next Meeting: Wednesday 23 April 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC  ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION – Sean D Geoff 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Cnr Atherton 
Rd and Hanover Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). 
The Address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephenson’s Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK 
ON 0437940617. ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY 
INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) WILL COMMENCE AGAIN 22 JAN 
2014. PLEASE BRING A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD 
FOR THE DONATION BIN WHICH WILL BE LOCATED AT THE ENTRANCE 
TO THE MEETING. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS ON THE LAST PAGE OF THIS 
BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT 
COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES ACCORDINGLY. 
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       CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
16 April – 22 April:   
No Birthdays or Anniversaries this week. 
 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 16 APRIL 2014  
It was a very interesting and timely presentation organised by Ros last 
Wednesday. Tom Clark, from the Red Cross provided a talk and demonstration 
of basic first aid techniques. Interesting because Tom covered situations that 
can occur around us (hopefully not to us) at any time. Timely because we have 
not had such a revision of basic first aid in the five or so years I have been a 
member. Qualified first aiders are required to undertake refresher courses 
more frequently than that. I would recommend even a basic first aid course 

to anybody, as you never know when an opportunity to help arises.  In addition to our normal 
commitment to donate to Australian Rotary Health in the name of our presenters, I handed a club 
cheque for $100 to Tom as a donation from us. 
Good to see John Stathos visit us again, and of course AG Roger Coburn, who must have found 
out that his favourite bangers and mash was on the menu. 
I call in to MWCIS each week with your blue bin donations and they are really appreciated. If you 
are not sure what to donate, MWCIS can always use UHT milk. When you do the shopping, how 
about dropping some UHT milk in the trolley for our blue bin.  Very little expense, but really 
appreciated by MWCIS. This is one way that we can help genuinely needy local people without 
getting the cheque book out. 
Next week Marilyn and Pat have opened their house for our meeting, and there will be a club 
forum. I have written and spoken many times about this so I don’t intend to repeat what I have 
said. However, the purpose of the club, and the activities we become involved in, should be 
established by the members. This is your chance to have your say. I am sending out the Agenda 
in the morning. Many thanks to Pat and Marilyn for hosting the evening. 
Don and I have had an encouraging number of applicants for the National Youth Science Forum 
later in the year. I am new to this programme but I will be helping Don interview candidates at the 
end of this month. 
 
I have to be in Tasmania this week so I will catch up with you on the 23rd. 
 
Until then 
Terry 
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         PHOTO’S FROM LAST WEEK 

  
 Phil, Ros Ros, Terry, Rhonda  

   
     Terry, ADG Roger and Pat Topic for the evening      

   
 Keith showing his Dummy Skills 

  



Page 4                                                         M.W. Bulletin 16 April 2014   

  
 Phil is good with the heart massage               Audience showing appreciation of Phil’s skills 

   
 Topic      Speaker Tom Clark 

   
 Pat      Chairman Rhonda
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    Presentation of Certificate and donation cheque  
 

MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
ANZAC COMMEMORATION PROJECT 
Terry asked that the outcome of the deliberations of the Electorate Committee for the Anzac 
Centenary Local Grants Program be included in the Bulletin. 
 
Here is my report. 
The Electorate Committee Anzac Centenary Local Grants Program met at 3pm Friday 11 April 
at the electoral office of Anna Burke, Federal Member for Chisholm. Sixteen proposals were 
received and reviewed by the committee. Eight proposals were approved for a total value of 
$125000. This was the amount provided to each Federal Member of Parliament to assist local 
communities in their electorate to undertake their own project that commemorates the service 
and sacrifice of Australian servicemen and women in the First World War. The proposal 
submitted by the Rotary Club of Mount Waverley was one of the eight approved by the 
Electoral Committee. These eight approved proposals will now be forwarded to the DVA in 
Canberra for their review and final approval. We will be advised in due course of the final 
decision of the DVA. 
 
Cheers, 
PP 
 
INTERNATIONAL SERVICE PROJECTS 2012 – 2013-2014 
The major thrust of international projects over the past two years has been directed towards 
improving the primary care, living conditions and educational opportunities for orphaned and 
disadvantaged children in Cambodia and Mongolia. 
 
Lotus Children’s Centre, Mongolia 
The major achievement was the successful application for a Matching Grant to provide a 30 
seater bus for the Lotus Children’s Centre in Mongolia, by far the largest and most complex 
project undertaken by our Club. Support came as a result of Geoff Taylor speaking to 23 
Rotary Clubs and receiving cooperative funding from Oakleigh, Box Hill, Canberra Sunrise and 
our Club, as well as Matching Grants from District 9810 and The Rotary Foundation totalling 
$US28,500. 
The bus arrived at a most convenient time as all schools were closed for 5 weeks due to 
extreme weather below -60 degrees C. The bus enabled the children to go on excursions and  
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outings before starting its most beneficial ongoing service of taking the older children to and 
from local high schools. 
In this current year both Oakleigh and Mt Waverley Clubs are each sponsoring a Lotus student 
at the cost of $1,200 per student. These two projects are proof our Club has the ability to 
combine resources for a common cause. 
The Lotus Project of transporting goods to Mongolia has been achieved in conjunction with 
RAWCS (Rotary Australian World Community Service). A total of 7 tonnes of winter clothing, 
educational and sporting goods were sent.  
 
Orphanage - Together for Cambodia, Siem Reap, Cambodia  
(contributed by Rhonda McKenzie) 
To date the Rotary Club has an ongoing project of funding the stocking of the library for the 
Orphanage. The land has been purchased (not by Rotary) for a new building and the plans are 
being drawn up. Project is being championed by Rhonda & Philip McKenzie. Fund-raising is 
underway for the buildings. Rhonda is hoping to be able to find funding for the “Compassion” 
building which also has the library upstairs. This will depend on what can be done for 
fundraising. Ideally Rhonda would like to be able to at least raise enough money for the 
library. If Rotary proceeds with the project the Library will be named in honour of Rotary as well 
as Rhonda/Philip as major donors.  
 
RAWCS 
A large quantity of children’s books and winter clothing is collected by Geoff Taylor monthly 
from a number of sources. Members of the Club also assisted in the dismantling of a large 
number of School desks which together with chairs and bookshelves etc has been delivered to 
DIK (Donations in kind) for freighting in 2x20’ containers through RAWCS to  Papua-New 
Guinea and East Timor. 
It is planned to increase our Club’s involvement in RAWCS shipments to developing countries. 
Practical help will be needed as well as financial support. 
  
Humanitarian projects 
The Clean Water and Sanitation projects proposed last year were put on hold. The projects 
have to be assessed as viable, with participation by local Rotary Clubs and cooperation with 
the receiving countries. At least eight projects have recently passed the evaluation process 
with preliminary funding approved are now starting to proceed. Local personnel, equipment 
and storage sheds are in place, and Rotary Clubs wishing to be involved are being asked for 
their commitment for the 2014-2015 year. 
New plumbing techniques for the Water and Sanitation Rotary Action Group (WASRAG) are 
also becoming available enabling greater efficiency. 
 
The new Rotary Year offers many new humanitarian projects and opportunities for Rotarians – 
all will require financial support as well as personal involvement. Enjoy the journey. 
 
Geoff Taylor  
International Service Chairman 2013-2014 
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CALENDAR/PROGRAM                                                                         
for addresses -  please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date            Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)           Chairperson  
18 April  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  NO PICKUP ON GOOD FRIDAY 
18 April Glen Waverley 7am-3pm Good Friday Golf Day        All available  
 Public Golf Course           Members  
20 April Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Theo/John L 
23 April LOC 6pm-8pm Anzac Day Commemoration - Sean  Geoff 
25 April  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  NO PICK UP ON ANZAC DAY 
27 April Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Terry R / Don 
30 April LOC  6pm-8pm Philip McKenzie – RBTB    Rhonda 
2 May  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Janine 
3&4 May MUNA Competition at State Parliament 
4 May Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Paul/Jeff 
7 May LOC  6pm-8pm I survived a heart attack in China  Pat 
      - Paul Power  
9 May  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Ros 
11 May Mount Waverley 7am-2pm Mount Waverley Market Malcolm F/Beth/  
        Robyn/Ron 
14 May Clowes Home 6pm-8pm Malcolm’s 70th Birthday   Ros 
16 May  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Phil 
18 May Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market ? / Don 
21 May LOC Bistro 6pm-8pm Social Nite   NA   
23 May  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Don 
25 May Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Glen/Lyn 
28 May LOC  6pm-8pm Club 29th Birthday  Terry O/Michelle 
30 May  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Paul 
1 June Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Kath / ? 
1-4 June International Conference in Sydney 
4 June LOC  6pm-8pm Jenny Ravlic – Food Additives   Malcolm F  
6 June  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry 
8 June Mount Waverley 7am-2pm Mount Waverley Market Malcolm F/Beth  
         Michael/Phil  
11 June LOC  6pm-8pm Elaine Upton – Enhanced    Terry R  
      Maternal & Child Health Service 
13 June Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Janine 
15 June Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Paul/Michelle 
18 June LOC Bistro 6pm-8pm Social Nite   NA 
20 June Pinewood Coles 9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Ros 
22 June Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Lou/Andrew 
25 June LOC  6pm-8pm Changeover  Terry R/Rhonda 
27 June Pinewood Coles 9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Adrian 
29 June Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Pat / Don 


